
Traffic Advisory Committee Minutes
Date:! ! Wednesday, October 12, 2011
Time:!! 7:00pm
Attendees:! Mark C. Shiner (chairman), Dave Murray, Doug Rowe, Allen McQuarrie 

(vice-chairman), Cynthia Philo, Joe OʼMalley, Dennis McFadden,  Dori 
Vincent

Guests:! Rick Colello, Kelli Keegan
Absent:! Carol Shugars, Lt. Dean Logan

Minutes Approval
• Approval of Minutes from September 14, 2011 meeting (Mark)

• Motion to pass by Allen, second by Joe

Old Business
• Discussion of Sauerman Rd traffic speed, traffic calming funds and next steps.
• For the 2012 budget working group, traffic committeeʼs capital funds were was cut to 

$25,000, based on what was spent this year.
• $12,000 were spent this year on traffic counters and the roads department spent 

some funds (Cynthia, but the details, including the amount, are not available).
• Dennis broached the subject of traffic calming and itʼs effect.  A discussion ensued 

about the effectiveness of lowering the speed limits and enforcement and the 
problems with Sugar Bottom Rd (3 municipalities make enforcement difficult).

• Status of web concern form (Dave)
• Dave has not finished the coding, but expects to this weekend.  He will contact 

Sandra when it is ready.

New Development within the Township (Lt. Logan)
• No report

New Business
• The Grasso property (Furlong) and itʼs effect on Rodgers Rd and the York Rd 

intersection was discussed.  Item was tabled because we donʼt have enough 
information to make a decision.  They have not respoded to Pennoniʼs letter indicating 
they did not meet the requirement for traffic impact.

• Cynthia expressed concerns about the left turn from NB Easton onto Edison-Furlong 
Rd and asked why there isnʼt a left turn signal.  Dave T will ask PennDOT to look into 
a warrant for putting in a left turn signal.

• Woodridge Rd, Willow Lane, Westaway Lane resident traffic concerns. (Dave)
• Dave re-hashed the minutes regarding Woodridge and asked what the next steps 

are since the counter is showing 11 MPH over the posted limit.  Cynthia indicated 
there are new electronic speed limit signs that are supposed to be installed that will 
show the driverʼs speed limit.

• Kelli Keegan asked about what the next steps are regarding Willow.



• Allen described the process of sending a letter to the neighborhood and 
enforcement by DTPD.

• Mark S will follow up with Lt. Logan regarding the signs.  The Doylestown Hunt 
letter is in Daveʼs possession if we need to adapt/recycle it.

Close
• Motion to close by Allen, second Dori, 7:55p

Next Meeting: 9-Nov, 7:00pm
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